
                                                  STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                       SELECTMEN  

                   MEETING MINUTE APRIL 24, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Richard Davis worked with Jay Croteau on setbacks for a building permit for a steel building cold storage 

warehouse.  

Hall Goodnow spoke with the selectmen about his current use status as a tree farm and intends to 

update his forest plan with  forester Wayne Young.  

Bob Bergevin spoke with the selectmen about the spreadsheet contents for the cemetery trusts.  Bruce 

Smith went over the various funds and how each had a designated use.  Bob Bergevin will contact 

Durwin Clark about staring the repairs on the North Cemetery with Jay Blanchard. He is concerned about 

removing some of the trees and would like to begin having them removed. Mr. Bergevin also expressed 

an interest in attending the cemetery trustee training in Concord the next time it is offered.  

The Nh DES Permit for the Lower Pond Rd. is up for review in Concord.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the municipal agent letter for Marie St. Onge.  

Mark Mc Kenzie has received the letter by the selectmen for his current use. 

The selectmen signed the abatement for McKenzie’s two building lots.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen have not received the estimate from EJ Prescott for the 22 inch culvert lining for the 

lower Pond Rd.  

Jay Croteau discussed the use of the expendable trust for the town hall for the pursuit of the 

architectural plans with MacMillan.  

Durwin Clark presented two bids for shimming the Surry Dam Road. The bid from Mitchell was for 

$57.00 a ton the other from Arlington Paving  was for $62.00 a ton. The selectmen compared the bids 

for the base and wearing course and decided not to pave on the upper Pond Rd until the culverts were 

replaced.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the bid from Mitchell for the East Surry Rd and the Dam Rd. Eric Eichner 

seconded the motion. Bruce Smith abstained from voting.  

The heater from the Fire Station has been moved to the town garage.  



Durwin Clark has a new post for the Town of Surry sign on Rt. 12A.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 


